
RESOLUTION NO. 2024 - 202 

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
OF ST. JOHNS COUNTY, FLORIDA, AMENDING THE FISCAL 
YEAR 2024 GENERAL FUND TO INCLUDE CERTAIN 
UNANTICIPATED REVENUE AND AUTHORIZE ITS 
EXPENDITURE BY THE LIBRARY SYSTEM. 

RECITALS 

WHEREAS, the St. Johns County Fiscal Year 2024 operating budget was prepared prior to 
determining the total amount of donations that would be received by the St. Johns County Public 
Library System ("Library System"); and 

WHEREAS, in current Fiscal Year 2024 Library Services has received unanticipated 
donations in the amount of$ 15,265.00. 

WHEREAS, the Library System seeks recognition of the total amount of donated funds 
$15,265.00 as current year revenues to enable the appropriation of such funds for use. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of County Commissioners of St. 
Johns County, Florida, that: 

1. The above Recitals are hereby adopted as legislative findings of fact. 

2. The General Fund revenue and the Library System expenditure budgets shall be adjusted 
to account for unanticipated revenue in the amount of$ 15 ,265 .00. 

3. To the extent that there are typographical , and/or administrative, errors and/or omissions 
that do not change the tone, tenor, or context of this Resolution, then this Resolution may 
be revised without subsequent approval of the Board of County Commissioners. 

4. This Resolution shall be effective on the date of execution. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of County Commissioners of St. Johns County, 
State of Florida, this 7th day of May, 2024. 

ATTEST: BRANDON J. PATTY, 

BOARD OF COUN 
OF ST. JOHNS CO 

CLERK O THE CIRCUIT COURT & COMPTROLLER 

By: .0_ 
Deputy Clerk 



Friends of the Main Library St. Augustine 

1960 N. Ponce de Leon Blvd I St. Augustine, FL 32084 I 904-827-6940 

TO: ST JOHNS COUNTY ADMINISTRATOIN 

FROM: GORDON TARBAT, PRESIDENT OF THE FRIENDS OF THE MAIN LIBRARY 

DATE: APRIL 6, 2024 

SUBJECT: DONATION CHECK FOR COUNTERTOPS AT THE MAIN LIBRARY 

I am writing to inform you of a recent donation that the Friends of the Library is making towards the 
enhancement of our beloved Main Library. We are donating $15,265 specifically designated for the purchase 
of new quartz countertops for the Main Library. This contribution is a testament to the unwavering support and 
dedication of our community towards enriching the resources and facilities available at the Main Library. 

With this donation, we aim to further enhance the functionality and aesthetics of the library, ensuring that it 
continues to meet the evolving needs of our patrons. We kindly request your assistance in facil itating the 
procurement process for the new quartz countertops. We trust in your expertise and judgment to ensure that 
the countertops chosen are of the highest quality and best suited to withstand the demands of our busy library 
environment. Together, we can continue to cultivate a vibrant and enriching environment at the Main Library 
for generations to come. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you require any further information or assistance, please do 
not hesitate to contact us. 

Warm regards, 

AL~ 
Gordon Tarbat 


